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24 JUNE 2019 – TERM 2 - WEEKS 9 & 10 
 

WEEK 9 

  

 

Tuesday 25 June 
 

8:00am – 9:00am 
 

No String Rehearsal this morning  
 

FOIM – Recorder & String Ensemble rehearsals 
 

No Years K - 2 Assembly – postponed till Tuesday 30 July 
 

Thursday 27 June 
 

9:15 – 10:45am 
 

OPEN MORNING – for prospective students & parents 
 

WEEK 10 

  

 

Monday 1 July 
 

 
 

6:30 – 8:00pm 

 

Kegworth – “SPELLING BEE” – Stage 2 & 3 students 
 

Music Committee Meeting - Staffroom 
 

Tuesday 2 July 
 

 
 

10:00am – 4:40pm 

 

ENVIROBANK – Student collection Day 
 

Preschool – Kangaroo gp – Parent – Teacher interviews 
 

Wednesday 3 July 
 

 
 

10:00am – 4:40pm 

 

SEMESTER 1 - K – 6 STUDENT REPORTS go home 
 

Preschool – Koala gp – Parent – Teacher interviews 
 

Friday 5 July 
  

LAST DAY TERM 2 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

  

 

Monday 22 July  
 

STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY – Pupil Free 
 

Tuesday 23 July  
 

TERM 3 BEGINS – P- 6 STUDENTS RETURN KPS 
 

Tuesday 30 July 
 

2:20 – 3:00pm  
 

Years K - 2 Assembly – class 1-2W presenting – A. Hall 
 

Thursday 8 August 
 

9:15am – 11:00am 
 

EDUCATION WEEK – Grand-Friends Open Day  
 

Thursday 26 September 
 

1:00 – 3:15pm 
 

K – 6 PERFORMING ARTS CONCERT – SSC Leichhardt 
 

 

 

 

* Please note that the first day of Terms 1,2 and 3 are Staff Development Days - Pupil Free; 
* Term 4 – Thursday 19 & Friday 20 December 2019 are designated Pupil Free Days. No teaching staff are available. 

Administration staff are on site only. Team Kids in operation for pre-booked students only. 
 
 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE  
 

 SEMESTER 1 - K – 6 STUDENT REPORTS: 
 

Our Semester 1 - K – 6 Students Reports are currently being finalised by our teaching staff. All K – 6 students will 
receive their report on Wednesday 3 July 2019.  You will be able to see and celebrate the progress that your child / 
children have made over this time and celebrate their achievements in a number of academic and social areas.   
 

Parent, Caregiver and Teacher Interviews will be held by request in Term 3 - Weeks 8 and 9 (beg. Monday 9 
September). Teachers may also request that you contact them for an interview. Alternatively you may contact your 
child’s teacher for an interview to discuss your child’s progress at this time. 
 

 LOST PROPERTY: 
 

In the school’s Lost Property area there are a significant number of clothing and lunchbox / drink bottle items without 
names. Before the end of term, please encourage your child or come along and have look yourself, for any items that 
you may have lost. Any lost property that is not collected by Wednesday 3 July will be donated to charity or to the  
 

 

TERM DATES 2019 
TERM 1    
Tuesday 29 January 2019 to 
Friday 12 April 2019 

TERM 2 
Monday 29 April 2019 
to Friday 5 July 2019 

TERM 3 
Monday 22 July 2019 to 
Friday 27 September 2019 

TERM 4 
Monday 14 October 2019 to 
Friday 20 December 2019 

N      E      W      S      L      E      T      T      E      R 



Uniform Shop’s second hand clothing pool. Holidays are always a timely reminder for parents and caregivers to 
review and if necessary, re-label your child’s school items in preparation for the next term.  
 

 PROPERTIES UPDATE – MPR - BEFORE & AFTER CARE BUILDING WINDOWS: 
 

I am very pleased to advise that the extensively damaged windows in the MPR – Before and After Care (where Team 
Kids are currently located) will finally be replaced! After endless conversations, spanning over the past 18 months with 
the Department’s Asset Management Unit and Spotless, it has been determined that these three windows will be fully 
replaced at no cost to the school. Window replacement work will take place beginning Wednesday 3 July through to 
Friday 5 July 2019. Team Kids should be able to operate as per usual with minimal impact, during this time. We look 
forward to opening our new windows and getting lots of wonderful fresh air into this space once the warmer weather 
arrives!  

 

 PARENT & CARERS – FIRST AID COURSE 
 

An expression of interest will be forwarded to parents and caregivers who might be interested in attending a First Aid 
course, at the school. The course will require approx. 7 hours of interactive training sessions with highly skilled first 
aid educators to learn vital skills of CPR and emergency first aid care. There would be a cost of approx. $75 – 80 per 
participant. It is anticipated that this course would be offered on a weekend. Please consider your interest for this 
course and complete the expression of interest when it is forwarded over the next fortnight.  

 

 TERM 2 – STUDENT ACCOUNTS 
 

Thank you to the number of parents and carers who have already paid their child / children’s student accounts for 
Term 2. Unfortunately, once again there are a number of accounts that continue to be in arrears including Preschool 
fees, band or string fees, and instrument hire in addition to workbooks and past incursion / excursion costs. Date due 
for all Term 2 accounts was Friday 14 June 2019.  
 

Over the next fortnight and if need be, at the beginning of Term 3, I will begin to make direct contact with any parents 
or carers who have any outstanding student accounts. 
 

As always, if you are experiencing financial difficulties, please contact the school front office to arrange a time to 
discuss payment options either with myself or Mrs Shepherd.  
 

 SCHOOL SECURITY 
 

As we head into another holiday period, it would be appreciated if our school community could be vigilant and 
responsive to any acts of vandalism, break in or theft incidences. If you should notice any personnel (other than 
school personnel) during the holiday period in the school grounds, please assist us by contacting the police or 
Department of Education School Security Unit on 1300 880 021. 
 

 HOLIDAY GREETINGS! 
 

It’s been another busy term at Kegworth and the holidays are just around the corner. Keep warm and healthy and 
don’t forget to enjoy a good book or go out and enjoy any wonderful weather that we might encounter over the holiday 
break – see you all in Term 3! 
 

Enjoy your weeks…              Belinda Perih 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

The following students and staff have a birthday in June this year. 
 

Kegworth Birthday Candles and Wishes are sent to: 
 

Miles (5/6T), Ginger (5/6T), Ethan (5/6T),  Alex (5/6T), Luke (5/6W), Joseph (5/6W), Ryan (5/6R), Holly (5/6R), 
Gustav (5/6R), Zara (5/6R), Jenna (4R), Harvey (3V), Julian (3V), Gabriel (3V), Jade (3H), Eric (3H),  Holly (3H), 

Liam (1/2B), Stella (1/2B), Alexandra (1/2B), Kitara (1/2V), Tobias (1/2V),  Darcy (1/2V), Benjamin (1/2W), 
Jasper (1/2W), Tiana (1/2W), Olivia (1/2G), Benjamin (K-Green), Emerson (K-Green), Sadie (K-Green), 

Alessandra (K-Red), Evie (K-Red), Ashtyn (K-Red), Emily (K-Red), Bonnie (K-Yellow), Aiesha (K-Yellow), 
 Zoya (K-Yellow), Charlize (K-Yellow), Joe (Koalas), Blake (Koalas), Asher (Koalas), Eliza (Koalas),  

Sienna (Koalas),  

We hope you had a wonderful day! 
 



TERM 2 & 3  - 2019 - UPCOMING INCURSIONS, EXCURSIONS and EVENTS 

 

 
INCURSION 
EXCURSION /  
EVENT NAME 

 
PARTICIPATING 
YEAR GROUPS 

 
DATE NOTE 

OUT 

 
EXCURSION /  
EVENT DATE 

 
PERMISSION & 
PAYMENT DUE 

 
PARTICIPATING 

COSTS 

 

Performing Arts 
Concert 

 

K – 6 students  
 

Monday 2 
September 

 

Thursday 26 
September 

 

Monday 16 
September 

 

$10:00 – TBA 
(approx) 

 

Cantabile Music 
Festival 
Rehearsal  
(hard copy) 

 

Senior Choir 
 

Wednesday 
12 June 

 

Tuesday 2 July – 
Salvation Army Hall 

 

Wednesday 26 
June 

 

$4:00 - OPAL 
card needed 
on the day 

 

Aboriginal Bush 
Foods & Medicine 
– Australian 
Museum 
Excursion 

 

Stage 1  
(Years 1 & 2) 

 

Wednesday 
12 June 

 

Monday 1 July – 
Classes 1-2B & 1-2V 
 
Tuesday 2 July – 
Classes 1-2G & 1-2W 
 

 

Wednesday 26 
June 

 

$20:00 

 

PSSA –  
Soccer Sport 

 

Stage 3  
(Years 5 &6) 

 

Monday 6 
May 

 

Term 2 – Wk 7 – 10 
AND 
Term 3 – Wks 1- 10 

 

T2 – Thursday 
30 May 
 
T3 - Thursday 
22 August 

 

$32:00 
 
 
$80:00 
 
Total cost = 
$112:00 

 

PSSA –  
Netball Sport 

 

Stage 3  
(Years 5 &6) 

 

Monday 6 
May 

 

Term 2 – Wk 7 – 10 
AND 
Term 3 – Wks 1- 10 

 

T2 – Thursday 
30 May 
 

 

No cost – 
permission 
required only 
 

 
Music Program 

 

Participating Band 
& String students 

 
 

 

All year 
 

As per invoice 
date 

 

$390 per 
annum 

 

 
Another successful year for the Multicultural Perspectives Public Speaking Competition.  Reports from teachers was 
that the standard for the classroom speeches was very high, making it very difficult to choose those students to 
compete in our Kegworth Speak Off. 
 
Kegworth Speak-Off 
 

On a very nerve-wracking and tense day, all our finalists bravely 
presented their speeches to their peers and to the adjudicators to 
determine our winners for the day.   
 
As well as presenting their prepared speeches, stages 2 and 3 had to 
quickly write and present an impromptu speech – the most difficult 
part of the whole competition.  
 

 
 
After serious deliberation, the winners were announced: 
 

 Stage 1: Nina (1-2W) 

 Stage 2: Isla (4R) and Julian (3V) 

 Stage 3: Ethan (5-6T) and Jacob (5-6T) 

Our Stage 2 and 3 winners will now go on to compete at the 
Local Final at Dulwich Hill P.S. on Friday 28th June.  We wish 
them good luck.  
 

Congratulations to all of our competitors and especially our 
winners! 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 

SAVE THE DATE … 

 
We invite all our Grandparents, Parents,  

Caregivers and Friends to join us 

at 
 

Kegworth Public School 
on 
 

Thursday 8 August 2019 
from 9:15am – 11:00am  

 
for our  

 

EDUCATION WEEK  
“Every Student, Every Voice” 

 

GRAND - FRIENDS 
OPEN DAY! 

 
Visit our classrooms, see some of our student 

performances and enjoy a delicious morning tea 
 

More details to come early in Term 3! 
 

We hope to see you there! 

 

 
 



 
 

Last Monday 17 June, Jazz for Young People came to Kegworth to teach Years 4 -6 all about the history of Jazz. The 
three main things they taught the students about were about the Swing, Improvisation and the Blues.  
 
The first lesson, the swing, being the pulse and the underbeat. They taught this by playing a piece and having the 
students click along to the pulse.  

The next lesson was about improvisation which consisted of an explanation of what improvisation really is. They 
taught this by having a conversation with a student symbolising that improvisation is just like having a conversation 
but with music.  
 

The last lesson was the Blues. We found out that the Blues was all about different emotions put into music. To show 
us this they chose five students who each got to choose an emotion each. The emotions included angry, triggered, 
joy, excitement and fear. Then the five musicians in the band each played one emotion. We all loved it when the 
drummer, James, showed the emotion of anger by throwing all his drumsticks on the high hat drum and they went 
flying into the air! 
 

The overall experience was informative and amazing and we can’t wait for them to come back and teach us more! 
 

By Riley - 5/6W  

 



 

 



 

Kegworth is now proudly urging the school community, to use our new set of “Borrow and Bring Back 
Bags”, situated in the Lords Rd link-way. As the name suggests, we encourage our students and families 
to use these bags, instead of the unfriendly plastic version, when bring or taking items to and from school. 
 

It has been a beautiful collaborative effort between Kegworth families and class 
4R of 2018, who have made this happen. A very special mention to Celia, from 
Dragstar Designs; Newtown for donating 100 calico bags, with a desire and 
passion to see our school GO GREEN. Mark & Steph, from Publisher 
Textiles; Leichhardt, generously printed our bags for free.  
 

Do yourselves a favour and check out both of these innovative and creative 
businesses, who pride themselves with products and services of quality, 
originality and sustainability.  

info@publishertextiles.com.au & newtown@dragstar.com.au    
 

 
 

 
Final Envirobank School Collection Days for Term 2:- 

TUESDAY 2 JULY 
 

Bring your full orange envirobag into the courtyard on this day.  
 

Thank you for your support! 



 
 

 
 



 

 
 

We’re working hard to make Kegworth a zero-waste school. Here are a couple of things that we’ll 
be introducing soon:  
 

‐ All classes will have a collection bag for soft plastics so that they can be recycled  
 

‐ All classes will have their own reusable cutlery so that the canteen can stop using plastic 
cutlery.  
 

PLASTIC FREE JULY!  
 
Plastic Free July is a global movement that helps millions of people be part of the solution to 
plastic pollution – so we can have cleaner streets, oceans, and beautiful communities.  
 
Are you up for the challenge?  
 
Going cold turkey on plastic isn’t as hard 
as you might think.   
 

 Create zero waste lunchboxes  
 

 Say no to plastic straws   

 Always carry a cloth shopping 
bag (and at school, make use 
of the Kegworth borrow bags!)  

 
We’ll be posting more tips in the 
Kegworth Public School parents, carers 
and community Facebook group!  
 
Interested in joining the sustainability 
committee?  
 

E-mail Cat for more information 
cat@catrodie.com   
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
         

 
 

Uniform Shop will be open from 2:30pm to 3:15pm on Fridays in Term 3 as follows –  
 

* Friday 26 July  * Friday 16 July  * Friday 6 September 
 

Orders are preferred via the flexischools.com.au website. A copy of the order form is provided in this Newsletter 
for your information. 
 

Alternatively, payments can still be made by cash or credit card direct from the uniform room on opening days. 
Please send all enquiries to: kegworth-p.admin@det.nsw.edu.au 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

All parents and students can view upcoming Kegworth music events on the Kegworth calendar – accessed via 
http://kegworthpublicschool.com/subcommittees/music-committee/ 
 

2019 DATES FOR YOUR DIARY:  
 

TERM 2:  

 
 Tuesday 25 June :    Festival of Instrumental Music – (FOIM) – TICKET BOOKINGS OPEN –  

“BANKSIA CONCERT” – Senior Strings and Recorder Ensembles 
(exact date – TBA) 

 
 Tuesday 25 June:    FOIM – SENIOR STRINGS  - Preliminary Rehearsals 

- 9:15am – 1:00pm – Croydon PS 
 

 Tuesday 25 June:     FOIM – SENIOR RECORDERS - Preliminary Rehearsals 
- 9:15am – 1:00pm – Salvation Army Congress Hall 

 
 Monday 1 July:   Music Committee Meeting – staffroom from 6:30 – 8:00pm. All welcome! 

 
 Tuesday 2 July:     SENIOR CHOIR – Cantabile Music Festival Rehearsal 

- 8:25am – 3:15pm – Salvation Army Congress Hall 
 
 
TERM 3:  

 Friday 26 July:    “CHRISTMAS IN JULY” - TRIVIA NIGHT – Music Committee Fundraiser.   
Save the date - more details to come! 
 

 Tuesday 30 July:    FOIM – SENIOR STRINGS & RECORDERS –  
BANKSIA Concert Rehearsals – Sydney Opera House 
- 12:30pm – 3:15pm – Senior Recorder rehearsal  
- 12:00pm – 4:00pm – Senior Strings rehearsal 

 
 Tuesday 30 July:   FOIM – “BANKSIA CONCERT” – SENIOR STRINGS & RECORDERS  

PERFORMING 
- 7:00 – 9:30pm - Sydney Opera House 

 
 Sunday 4 August:    COMBINED BAND & STRING ENSEMBLE WORKSHOP – KPS  

- Junior Band & Junior Strings – Times TBA 
- Senior Band & Senior Strings  -  Times – TBA 

 
 Monday 5 August:   Music Committee Meeting – staffroom from 6:30 – 8:00pm. All welcome! 
 
 Thursday 8 August –   EDUCATION WEEK – Grand-Friends Open Day – 9:15am – 11:00am –  

Kookaburra and Primary Choirs performing 
 

 Sunday 18 August:   ASBOF (AUSTRALIAN SCHOOL BAND AND ORCHESTRA FESTIVAL) 
     – JUNIOR & SENIOR BANDS performing 

 

- Junior Band – Wilbur Sampson Event – times TBA 
- Senior Band – Robert McNally event – times TBA 

Venue: THE CONCOURSE – Cultural Centre 
      409 Victoria Avenue, Chatswood 

 
 Thursday 29 August:   FATHER’S DAY BREAKFAST – Assembly Hall 

8:00am – 9:00am – all student groups performing 
 
 Monday 3 September:  Music Committee Meeting – staffroom from 6:30 – 8:00pm. All welcome! 
 



TERM 4:  

 Friday 25 October:    HALLOWEEN DISCO – Music Committee fundraiser 
Session times:  
- Years K – 2: 5:00 – 6:30pm 
- Years 3 – 6: 7:00 – 8:30pm 

 
 Sunday 3 November:   COMBINED ENSEMBLE WORKSHOP – KPS  

- Band, Strings, Choir & Recorder students – times TBA 
 

 Monday 4 November:  Music Committee Meeting – staffroom from 6:30 – 8:00pm. All welcome! 
 

 Date TBA:     Combined String Soiree – times TBA 
 
 Date - TBA:    Year 6 Soiree – times TBA 
 
 Tuesday 12 November:  MUSIC PROGRAM 2020 - INFORMATION AFTERNOON – Assembly Hall  

from 3:30pm – 4:30pm - for any new students who are interested in joining 
the Band, String, Choir or Recorder Ensemble groups in 2020.  

 
 Thursday 21 November:   MUSIC PROGRAM – 2020 STUDENT CONTRACT TO BE RETURNED  

to front office for any 2019 STUDENT WHO IS CURRENTLY 
PARTICIPATING and RETURNING to the Music Program in 2020 – Band, 
String, Choir or Recorder.  
 

 Tues 19 – Thurs 21 November:  BOW & BLOW TESTING – KPS  
for 2020 Music Program 

 
 Tuesday 25 November:  MUSIC PROGRAM - 2020 NEW STUDENT APPLICATIONS FORMS  

DUE TO KPS (FRONT OFFICE) 
 

 Friday 29 November:   KEGWORTH MUSIC NIGHT – Assembly Hall 
All KPS performance groups performing  
Student arrival - 5:45pm – 8:30pm. Concert begins at 6:30pm 

 
 Monday 2 December:  Music Committee &AGMeeting – staffroom from 6:30 – 8:00pm. 

  
 Thursday 12 December:  K – 6 Presentation Ceremony – 9:30am – Assembly Hall - Senior Band and  

Senior String Ensembles performing 
 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE …. 
 

KEGWORTH MUSIC COMMITTEE 
“CHRISTMAS IN JULY” 

TRIVIA NIGHT 
 

Friday 26 July @ 7pm 
Tickets available on flexischools soon –  

organise your table of 10 now! 
 

 



 
 
Could you be an ethics coordinator for Kegworth Public School?  
 
We require volunteers to assist school staff with the organisation of the ethics program and ensure the long 
term viability of the program. 
 
The ethics coordinator role involves communication with school staff for class arrangements, organising the 
training and background checks for the teachers, and liaising with Primary Ethics, the not-for-profit 
organization approved to design curriculum and training for the program. 
 
This role provides a great opportunity for a working parent who might be unable to volunteer during school 
hours. The time is flexible, requiring approximately 1 hour per week predominantly online. 
 
Ethics classes are an opportunity for children to develop skills in collaborative inquiry, logical reasoning, 
critical thinking, respectful disagreement, listening and self-expression. Ethics classes include scenarios, 
poems and stories, group work and activities to encourage the children to think about what they should do 
in different situations. 
 
Children discuss topic such as: 

 imagining how others feel 
 how do we treat living things? 
 what is laziness? 
 how do we disagree in a respectful way? 
 fairness   

 
If you are looking for an opportunity to make a valuable contribution to our school, please visit 
www.primaryethics.com.au or contact the volunteering Manager, Maria McCarthy, at 
maria.mccarthy@primaryethics.com.au or 0410 348 574. 
 

 
 



 



 

 



 

 

 
 

 
 
The Parenting and Family Support Centre at the University of Queensland is conducting 
research into parents’ opinions about parenting and parenting programs.  
 
If you have a child between 2 and 12 years, we would love to hear your views on 
parenting and the services that are available to you as a parent.  
 
You will need to complete a short survey.  
 
To find out more or to participate please visit: https://exp.psy.uq.edu.au/parenting 
 



KEGWORTH UNIFORM ORDER FORM 
 

 

  PARENT’S NAME ........................................ PHONE ………………………. 

  CHILD’S NAME ............................................ CHILD’S CLASS ……………. 
 

Item Sizes and quantity per size Total Unit Total 

 4 6 8 10 12 14 16 qty Price Amt $ 

Bootlegs         $ 25.00  

Cargos         $ 35.00  

Double Knee Trackpants         $ 21.00  

Double Knee Trackpants         $ 25.00  

Shorts – Cargo         $ 20.00  

Skorts         $ 25.00  

Zip Jackets         $ 30.00  

Dry and Cozy Jacket         $ 40.00  

Polo Shirt – SHORT sleeve         $ 22.00  

Polo Shirt – LONG sleeve         $ 28.00  

Royal Blue Sports T-Shirt         $ 22.00  

Music Shirts – short sl/poly cotton         $ 26.00  

Summer Dress          $ 47.00  

Winter Tunic (worn with l/s polo)         $ 47.00  

  S M L XL      

Hats: Slouch (hard brim)         $ 10.00  

 Surf (soft brim)         $ 10.00  

 Legionnaires One size fits all  $ 10.00  

Library Bag – Canvas / School logo   $ 6.00  

School Bag   $ 35.00  

TOTAL AMOUNT FOR ORDER: $   

 
Please order via Flexischools.com.au 

 
Deliveries are made to your child’s class on Friday afternoons. 

 
 
 


